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Re:  Tracy Combined Cycle Power Plant (08-AFC-7C)   

Notification Letter: Name Change for the Project Owner 
 
Dear Mr. Ali: 
 

We are writing to notify you of a name change resulting from the upstream sale of the company 
that holds the Commission’s Certification for the Tracy Combined Cycle Power Plant (08-AFC-7C, the 
“Project”).   
 

As a result of the upstream sale, “AltaGas San Joaquin Energy Inc.” is changing its name to 
“MRP San Joaquin Energy LLC” (the “Project Owner”).  The upstream sale does not result in a change of 
ownership for the Project.  The Project Owner remains duly formed and in existence.  The name change 
does not constitute a change in the ownership of the Project subject to Section 1769 of the Commission’s 
regulations.  The Commission’s records should be updated to reflect this new name for the existing 
Project Owner. 
 

As a result of the upstream sale, the Project Owner will replace the former operator (AltaGas 
Tracy Operations Inc.) and instead resume sole responsibility for operational control of the Project.  
Therefore, there will be a change in operational control from AltaGas Tracy Operations Inc. to the Project 
Owner.  A Petition for Change in Operational Control consistent with the requirements of 20 C.C.R. 
1769(b)(1) is being filed concurrently with this letter notification. 

 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact me at (916) 447-2166. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

   

 

Jeffery D. Harris 
Ellison Schneider Harris & Donlan LLP 
2600 Capitol Avenue, Suite 400 
Sacramento, CA  95816 

Attorneys for MRP San Joaquin Energy LLC 




